October 18, 2024

Mr. Abraham Teck

Director — Regulated Services
Public Utilities Commission
2" Floor, Marina Towers

4 Princess Margaret Drive
Belize City

Belize

Re: BELIZE TELEMEDIA LIMITED APPLICATION FOR SPECTRUM FOR POINT TO POINT RADIO LINKS
BZE CITY-CAYE CAULKER-SAN PEDRO 6, 7 AND 8 GHz BANDS

Dear Sir,

We write in regards to the PUC published application by Belize Telemedia Limited on above subject and
dated October 8, 2024.

Belize Telemedia’s application, if approved, assigns practically all currently available spectrum in the 6, 7
and 8 GHz bands to Caye Caulker and San Pedro and would effectively block Speednet from any
meaningful capacity expansion in the future for its operations to the islands.

Therefore, it is imperative that Speednet also be able to apply for spectrum in these radio bands to meet
its network capacity demands.

In fact, Speednet will be submitting application for spectrum in the same bands in the next couple of
weeks. If BTL's application is approved in its current form, this would inherently deny Speednet the
opportunity to have its application considered and hopefully approved.

Yours sincerely,

Miguel Ruiz Jr. )
HoD — Network Services

c: Mr. Dean Molina, Chairman — Public Utilities Commission

Mr. Ernesto Torres, CEO - Speednet Communications Limited
Mr. Victor Torres, Manager — O&M and Transmission, Speednet Communications Limited
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